COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, October 01, 2007

QUESTION NO. 15

QUESTION: Councillor M. Corr

To ask the Manager now that Planning permission has been granted to Kelland Homes to redevelop the shopping centre on Sundale Park if he can confirm that the part of the development that has been granted permission to provide for a Credit union will in fact be a Credit Union - that if he is currently unable to confirm this will he endeavour to pursue the issue on behalf of the community and this committee and present a headed item on the matter in due course?

REPLY: 
Planning application SD06A/0767 was received on 05/09/2006 from Kelland Homes Ltd.  Ballymount House for permission for the following development at the junction of Fortunestown Way and Sundale Park adjacent to Molly Heffernan's Public House, Tallaght, Dublin 24:
6556 sq.m of new development for a new Neighbourhood Centre. The development includes a new 3-5 storey over basement building along Fortunestown Way containing a Credit Union, a Retail Unit, a Restaurant, 1 one-bed, 23 two-bed and 2 three bed apartments; a new 3-4 storey over basement building on a new internal street containing 2 one-bed, 11 two-bed and 3 three-bed apartments, a Management Office, 2 Commercial Units and 6 Retail Units and ancillary spaces; a new 2 storey building on Sundale Park comprising an extension to the existing Londis Store, a Creche with rear play area, a Community Centre and Health Centre. The development provides for 90 car parking spaces at grade and 136 spaces in basement car park, a new internal road linking a new vehicular entrance off Fortunestown Way and a realigned vehicular entrance off Sundale park, the upgrading of the public open space adjacent to Molly Heffernan's, perimeter walls and new hard and soft landscaping. 

Permission was granted on 01/08/2007 with 31 conditions.
The proposed Neighbourhood Centre included provision of a unit for use as a Credit Union at the ground and first floor levels of Block A.
Condition No. 1 of the permission states the following;

The development shall be carried out in its entirety in accordance with the plans, particulars and specifications lodged with the application, and as amended by Further Information received on 19th April 2007, Clarification of Further Information received on 6th July 2007, save as may be required by the other conditions attached hereto. 

REASON: To ensure that the development shall be in accordance with the permission,and that effective control be maintained.
Drawings and other documents submitted with the application indicated the location of a Credit Union within the development and accordingly in order to comply with the planning permission and specifically the above condition, the provision of a credit union would be necessary.
